Nicolene Venter

From: Nicolene Venter [iafrica@icon.co.za]

Sent: 10 October 2012 23:39
To: 'Brian Corrigan'

Cc: 'Rebecca Thomas'; 'Lerato Mokgwatlheng'

Subject: RE: TTLIP: Follow-up on e-mail dated 27 September 2012

Dear Brian

Thank you this – as informed telephonically, the team is meeting on Monday and a response will be submitted to you shortly thereafter.

Kind regards

Nicolene Venter Public Participation & Stakeholder Engagement Practitioner PO Box 61164, Pierre van Ryneveld 0045

Tel.: +27 12 662 2843 Cellphone: 083 377 9112 E-mail: <u>iafrica@icon.co.za</u>

From: Brian Corrigan [mailto:brian@hopewellconservation.co.za]

Sent: 10 October 2012 13:58

To: Nicolene Venter

Cc: 'Rebecca Thomas'; Lerato Mokgwatlheng

Subject: RE: TTLIP: Follow-up on e-mail dated 27 September 2012

Dear Nicolene,

As I stated on the phone, the current Hopewell fence does not correspond with its cadastral boundary, which is another 200m closer to Kwanobuhle than the fence line. The area outside the fence (but owned by Hopewell) is reserved for community conservation projects (including initiation and other cultural practices) and is subject to the protected area agreement entered into with Eastern Cape Parks & Tourism.

Given the length of time that has elapsed over this project since inception and the number of variations to the proposed alignments, I can't recall exactly when it was communicated to me that running the alignment in the space between Hopewell's cadastral boundary and the houses at Kwanobuhle would be fatally flawed.

However, given the small available space on this strip of Municipal land, the proximity to existing houses, the existing land uses in this area (for example, the water reservoir and the sports field), the proposed land uses (initiation school, cultural centre, medicinal plant nursery etc), the technical challenges posed by the requirement for an acute dog-leg at the SE corner of Kwanobuhle, the environmental impact (proximity to a conservation area) and the visual and socioeconomic impact on an existing tourism business (Hopewell), to my mind, viewing this alignment as fatally flawed is reasonable.

I also have a written record of a conversation in which it was stated that Sivest would find it difficult to motivate for a change to their (then) preferred alignment, which was the one running through Kwanobuhle. I am at a loss therefore to understand why the alignment along Kwanobuhle southern boundary has re-appeared.

I look forward to your response.

Kind regards,

Brian

From: Nicolene Venter [mailto:iafrica@icon.co.za]

Sent: 09 October 2012 20:59

To: Brian Corrigan

Cc: 'Rebecca Thomas'; 'Lerato Mokgwatlheng'

Subject: TTLIP: Follow-up on e-mail dated 27 September 2012

Dear Brian

As per my telephone call this afternoon, please be informed that the project team will respond to your queries next week after a team meeting to be held on Monday, 15 October 2012.

Brian, I would also like to confirm the information that needs to be relayed to the team regarding your concern that the proposed Southern Corridor (southern alternative) include the northern border of Hopewell Conservancy's property i.e:

- The fence of Hopewell Conservancy extend another 200m from Hopewell Conservancy's fence (northern fence);
- The distance from Hope Conservancy's to the 1st house in KwaNobuhle (southern side) is 330m and it is this area that are being used as a Community Cultural Facility which includes an Initiation School;
- During a telephone discussion held with Paul da Cruz last year, you've been informed that the southern
 alternative of the Southern Corridor is a fatal flaw and you enquired as to how a fatally flawed corridor can be
 re-introduced to be considered again as a corridor.

Responses will also be provided to the comments / concerns raised regarding the Revised DEIR in your e-mails dated 21 September 2012 (x 2) and 26 September 2012.

Kind regards

Nicolene Venter Public Participation & Stakeholder Engagement Practitioner PO Box 61164, Pierre van Ryneveld 0045

Tel.: +27 12 662 2843 Cellphone: 083 377 9112 E-mail: <u>iafrica@icon.co.za</u>

Nicolene Venter

From: Nicolene Venter [iafrica@icon.co.za]

Sent: 10 October 2012 06:57
To: 'Brian Corrigan'
Cc: 'Rebecca Thomas'

Subject: TTLIP: Revised DEIR on DVD

Dear Brian

I am following up whether you've received the Revised DEIR (DVD) that was posted to you. We've been informed by the SA Postal Services on Monday that the DVD should reach you on Monday or the latest Tuesday this week.

Kind regards

Nicolene Venter Public Participation & Stakeholder Engagement Practitioner PO Box 61164, Pierre van Ryneveld 0045

Tel.: +27 12 662 2843 Cellphone: 083 377 9112 E-mail: <u>iafrica@icon.co.za</u>

Nicolene Venter

From: Nicolene Venter [iafrica@icon.co.za]

Sent: 09 October 2012 21:59

To: 'Brian Corrigan'

Cc: 'Rebecca Thomas'; 'Lerato Mokgwatlheng'

Subject: TTLIP: Follow-up on e-mail dated 27 September 2012

Dear Brian

As per my telephone call this afternoon, please be informed that the project team will respond to your queries next week after a team meeting to be held on Monday, 15 October 2012.

Brian, I would also like to confirm the information that needs to be relayed to the team regarding your concern that the proposed Southern Corridor (southern alternative) include the northern border of Hopewell Conservancy's property i.e:

- The fence of Hopewell Conservancy extend another 200m from Hopewell Conservancy's fence (northern fence);
- The distance from Hope Conservancy's to the 1st house in KwaNobuhle (southern side) is 330m and it is this area that are being used as a Community Cultural Facility which includes an Initiation School;
- During a telephone discussion held with Paul da Cruz last year, you've been informed that the southern alternative of the Southern Corridor is a fatal flaw and you enquired as to how a fatally flawed corridor can be re-introduced to be considered again as a corridor.

Responses will also be provided to the comments / concerns raised regarding the Revised DEIR in your e-mails dated 21 September 2012 (x 2) and 26 September 2012.

Kind regards

Nicolene Venter Public Participation & Stakeholder Engagement Practitioner PO Box 61164, Pierre van Ryneveld 0045

Tel.: +27 12 662 2843 Cellphone: 083 377 9112 E-mail: <u>iafrica@icon.co.za</u>